
June 21, 2022 
9th Day of The April Term 
Maysville, MO  
 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White, East District Commissioner, Chet Owen 
and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.   
 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed those in attendance and led all in prayer.  The Pledge of Allegiance was 
then said by all in attendance.  
 
West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to approve today’s agenda and approve the minutes from 
the June 7th meeting. East District Commissioner, Chet Owen made the second. All in favor. Motion carried.  
 
Christy Humerickhouse met with the Commission to give updates on the renovations at the Courthouse. 
She presented bids for the parking area and driveway at Sunset. They were tabled until further notice due to the cost. 
Eric Zug was also present to give an update on the electrical in the building. He is replacing any old wiring that he 
comes into contact with and getting rid of the old. All lighting will be LED. Some of the work he is doing will not be 
included in the renovation contract.  
 
County Clerk, Melissa Meek discussed her new election equipment that she budgeted for in January. She is not for sure 
of a timeline for delivery so she has advised she will hopefully be able to use it in April of ’23. The current equipment 
and new equipment do not have internet capabilities.  
 
County Clerk, Melissa Meek presented sales tax reports and had the Commission sign fund balance reports for 
Collector/Treasurer Jessica Lee. She will continue to monitor sales taxes as they seem to be down the last couple of 
months.  Melissa also reported that Bob Dorton had the cemetery all cleaned up and it looks really nice. His bill was 
$1,750.0 for all work he completed. She reminded all in attendance that the Courthouse will be closed on Monday July 
4th for Independence Day.  
 
Chad Higdon of Second Harvest met with the Commission to give an update on their organization and request ARPA 
funds for work they are doing. The Commission advised that all remaining ARPA funds have been obligated for Sunset 
Nursing Home.  
 
Road & Bridge Supervisor, Bill Gray met with the Commission to discuss equipment and work being done around the 
County.  
 
Garry McFee of Howe and Company met with the Commission to assist them with preparation and submittal of funding 
application for Federal Bridge funds that MODOT will be making available. The Commission will determine which 
bridges they will request funds for.  
 
With no other business before the Commission, West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to adjourn 
until June 28, 2022. East District Commissioner, Chet Owen made the second. 
All in favor. Motion carried.  
 


